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CALPINE KING CITY COGEN, LLC 
750 METZ ROAD 

     KING CITY, CA 93930 
     (831) 385-7943 PHONE 
     (831) 385-6683 FAX 

 

 
 
March 17, 2014 
 
 
 
Joe Douglas 
Compliance Project Manager 
California Energy Commission 
1516 9th Street, MS 2000 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
 

RE: Calpine King City Cogen Project (85-AFC-5C) – Staff Request for 
Additional Information Relating to Petition to Amend for Air Quality 

 
 
Dear Mr. Douglas 
 
 This letter is in response to data request of October 22, 2013 requesting additional 
information relating to the Petition to Amend Commission Decision Conditions of Certification 
Docket No. 85-AFC-5 filed by Calpine King City Cogen, LLC (“CKCC”) on April 20, 2011 
(hereinafter, “Original Petition”).  The Original Petition and subsequent submittals by CKCC 
addressed modification of the California Energy Commission’s (“Commission”) final decision 
approving certification (“Final Decision”) of the King City Cogen Project (“KCC”) to conform 
with changes made to the conditions set forth in the Title V Operating Permit for the facility. 
Responses to each request set forth in your October 22, 2013 letter are set forth below. 
 
Data Request 
 
1. Please provide any technical analyses performed by the Monterey Bay Unified Air 

Pollution Control District (MBUAPCD) pertaining to any of the proposed 
modifications. 

 
Please see the enclosed evaluation report pertaining to the analysis performed by the 

Monterey Bay Unified Air Pollution Control District (“MBUAPCD” or the “District”) with 
respect to the KCC facility. 

2. Please provide a letter or statement from the MBUAPCD approving any changes to 
the Energy Commission approved ambient air quality monitoring requirements as 
specified in Condition of Certification AQ-44.. 

 
 CKCC has reached out to the MBUAPCD to obtain further information regarding the 
District’s decision to modify the ambient air quality requirements for the air monitoring station 
that the District operates in the area near the KCC facility.  The District has indicated that it 
modified the pollutants that it was monitoring in January 1996.  According to the District, at 



 
 
 

  

some point prior to January 1996 the original air monitoring station was destroyed in a flood.  
Subsequently, it was replaced and relocated.  At that time, the District stopped monitoring 
certain pollutants.  

 
Please see the enclosed the current monitoring agreement, reflecting the District’s 

approval of the change in the pollutants that it monitors. 
 
Please let me know if you have any further questions. You can reach me at 408-337-3429 

or fparra@calpine.com . 
 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Fernando Parra 
General Manager  
Authorized Signatory 
 
 
 
CC:  Barbara McBride, Calpine Corp. 
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